March 17, 2022 meeting of the Monroe County Highway Committee


Meeting called to order at 9:01 a.m. by Chairperson David Pierce.

Members present: David Pierce, Alan McCoy, Wally Habhegger, Remy Gomez and Nodji VanWychen.
Members absent: 
Others present:  Highway Commissioner - David Ohnstad, Office Manager – Becky Pitel (Items 1-7 only), City of Tomah Chamber of Commerce Director – Tina Thompson and Bear Bluffs ATV UTV Club-Gary Everts.
 Period of Public Comment –None at this time.
Last Meeting Minutes-Motion to approve the minutes of the February 17, 2022 regular meeting made by Nodji VanWychen, seconded by Wally Habhegger.  All ayes, motion carried.
3.
 Vouchers presented as follows:
 

Month Vouchers -
$67,650.48

4.  Budgetary Adjustment (Discussion & Decision)

Highway Commissioner Ohnstad presented the Highway Committee with a budget adjustment of $5,203,444.90 to accommodate the Highway Department Improvement Bond Issue.  Motion made by Remy Gomez to approve the budget adjustment for the highway improvement bond issue, seconded by Nodji VanWychen.  All ayes, motion carried.
5.  ATV Route Requests (Discussion & Decision)

Highway Commissioner Ohnstad stated that the department received 17 requests for ATV routes on state highways.  He has sent them to the Wisconsin Department of Transportation for a preliminary review and they have identified that 14 routes would not likely be approved by the DOT.  The below is a quoted statement from the Wisconsin Department of Transportation.

“Our planning folks reviewed all 17 locations and determined the only ATV routes we would likely not have an issue with are the three bridge crossing locations.  Most of the other routes are in 55mph areas, which we do not typically approve.”  

Ohnstad has provided a copy of the 14 routes requests not likely to be approved by the DOT to the committee for consideration.  Ohnstad recommends denial of these 14 requests.

The 3 routes that may meet established DOT criteria have also been previously provided and are presented for committee consideration.

“Here are the three bridge crossing locations.  Both the town and county would need to include these specific crossing in their ordinances.”

STH 16, from CTH M to CTH M, Town of Tomah

STH 131, from Mead Ave to Midway Avenue /South Street, Town of Wellington

STH 21, from CTH I to CTH A, Town of Angelo

City of Tomah Chamber of Commerce Director Tina Thompson feels that the City of Tomah will be losing tourist dollars and they have people that would like to come in from the south, but there is no access unless they go to Oakdale.  Thompson feels that the State is looking for recommendations from this type of commission.  David Pierce recommends that the committee approve the three routes that the state preliminary review is ok with and the City of Tomah is welcome to petition the state for the additional routes that they are recommending denial.  Thompson would at least like the State to deny them and at least feel that we have done right by our residents.  Remy Gomez stated that he strongly recommends putting the effort into opening the section on State Highway 16 from County Highway T to County Highway M and “put our best foot forward”.  Wally Habhegger feels that we should move forward with the three routes at this time and that the City of Tomah can put in a request for this route.  Ohnstad reviewed the route petition applications and the department does not even have a route request for County Highway T to County Highway M on State Highway 16.  Bear Bluffs ATV UTV Club Member Gary Everts inquired if the approval process had changed.  The committee discussed the process and reminded everyone that the ordinances of the township and the county would both have to be reamended to specifically include the section of state highway that is being petitioned.  If either party does not amend their ordinance it cannot be sent onto the state.  However, the state has the right to decline the route even if the township and the county agrees to it.  If that would happen, the ordinance by both the township and the county would have to be reamended again to remove the denied route.  Ohnstad stated that if the committee would like to consider the route from County Highway T to County Highway M on State Highway 16 that we do not have a petition application for, they would need to change their policy.  The committee’s policy for route applications is that they are considered one time a year and they need to be turned in by December 31st.  Dave Pierce suggested moving forward with the 3 routes at this time.  Motion made by Remy Gomez to approve the three routes that were passed on the State’s preliminary review, seconded by Wally Habhegger.  All ayes, motion carried.  Remy Gomez mentioned that he also feels that it is important to remember that this isn’t the safest sport and as we open more areas we need to keep that in consideration.  Motion made by Wally Habhegger to deny the other 14 route requests, seconded by Remy Gomez.  All ayes, motion carried.
6.  Set Next Month Meeting Date (Discussion & Decision)


April 14, 2022 at 10:30 a.m.

7.  Future Agenda Items


None at this time.
8.   Commissioner Report (Discussion)

The highway committee members and Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad left on a highway road tour to review proposed projects.
Motion to adjourn at 1:05 p.m. by Alan McCoy, seconded by Nodji VanWychen.  All ayes, motion carried.
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